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SB 349 would be an extremely unconstitutional set of laws, and actually exceed the 

already blocked M114 bill, which will likely soon be permanently ruled null and void 

through recent clarifications of what the 2nd amendment actually guarantees to the 

citizens of the United States. The Oregon State legislature is sworn to uphold the 

constitution of both the United States, and the State of Oregon, and the passage of 

these prohibitions and penalties to that right, are a direct abdication of their sworn 

duty and responsibility.  

 

M114 barely passed, and only by the liberal people in the high density population 

regions of Oregon, only 3 counties, and DO NOT represent the majority of the state (I 

think 17 counties voted NO) in regards to upholding the constitutional rights of the 

citizens of Oregon, and the US at large. M114 will be struck down, and the attempt to 

implement the tacked on gun control to SB 349 at the last hour of Friday night, is an 

egregious overreach of the legislative body of this state. California excessive and 

draconian gun control laws are currently being ruled to be unconstitutional. Washing 

states new "laws" will also fall in the near future. Why burden us with laws which are 

not lawful? It's futile anyway, and it's oppressive to those whos rights you seek to 

deny.  

 

Your "laws" will fail. So why pass laws that your KNOW are not lawful, are a violation 

of your own sworn duty, and will be extremely costly - a huge waste of taxpayers 

money, and are ultimately doomed to fail, as they are not lawful?  

 

As a US and Oregon citizen, I strongly oppose your infringement of my rights, and 

those responsible should be brought up on legal charges for knowingly violating both 

the US and Oregon State Constitution. 

 

The proposed law also burdens citizens with unnecessary procedural burdens and 

fees, directly affecting our ability to exercise our rights. The fees raised to $150 is 

absolutely inappropriate, as it will prohibit those who are poor from the ability to 

purchase a firearm, which is their right.  

 

The proposed laws will in no way cause safely to increase, merely inhibits those who 

actually obey the laws to exercise their rights. The 2nd amendment is clear, "shall not 

be infringed upon", which is exactly what this bureaucratic clown show will do.  

 

Backdating and criminalizing the purchase of high capacity magazines to 12-8-22 is 

both unethical and unlawful, but will ultimately be overturned. Turning law abiding 



citizens into criminals in the state is NOT what the government of Oregon should be 

trying to do. Going after those who rioted and destroyed private party in Portland, 

doing acts of domestic terrorism, prosecuting Antifa, and those on the fringe left, 

those liberals who the government of Oregon did NOTHING TO PUNISH OR 

PROCECUTE AGREGIOUS LAW BREAKERS! That is negligence of the highest 

order on the part of the Oregon lawmakers and those in law enforcement. 

Enforcement of laws and punishing violators of the law should be the focus of the 

government, not turning law abiding citizens into criminals at the stroke of a pen. 

 


